## Church of St. Paul – Comfrey Administrative Council Minutes July 8, 2020 Email request sent/phone call to members

The following email was sent on July 8, 2020 at 3:12 p.m. to the Administrative Council members: James Rathman, Matt Eischen, Connie Kelly, Dale McMullen, Marianne Schotzko, with a phone call made to Darrell Platz:

Fr. Mark Steffl is the new pastor of the Church of St. Paul in Comfrey, MN. As a member of the Administrative Council, my email 'yes' vote authorizes Fr. Mark Steffl to conduct business on behalf of St. Paul's Church.

The following Administrative Council members responded with a 'yes' vote:

James Rathman (Email received July 11, 2020)

Matt Eischen (Email received July 11, 2020)

Dale McMullen (Email received July 13, 2020)

Marianne Schotzko (Email received July 9, 2020)

As 4 out of the 6 Administrative Council members (a Quorum) responded to this email request, this vote is considered valid. Copies of the above member's email responses are attached to these minutes as reference to the validity of this Council vote.

Respectfully submitted, Nellie Richter - Secretary